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The March 2023 Meeting was held on the 15th with 13 members present, The Club 
now has
35 paid members. 

Treasury Report – Balance forward $3.070.73, total income $740.00, total expenses 
$870.00 and our ending balance is $2,940.73.

Officer Election – Will be on the 15th of April on Saturday during the Club Meeting held
at 1:00PM at the field. Everyone is encouraged to participate or nominate any one as 
an Officer for the Club. 

Mower Maintenance – Batteries were removed and charged. One of the wheel 
spindles also needed repair. They should be in good shape to start the season.

Mower Shed – The enclosure (corn crib) covering our shed has had a partial collapse 
on the section opposite of our shed. No damage has occurred to the shed. We don't 
have any details on whether Padre Pio will be taking this down but they said they 
would inform us of any plans. The idea is to keep the mower shed intact.  

Field Rolling – We all agreed to roll the field again this season. We will decide in 
April when the best time would be to accomplish this task based on the weather at 
that time.

FRIA Submission – We have applied for our field to be a FAA-Recognized 
Identification Area.  We will keep you all posted on the details as they become 
available. This will eliminate the requirement of using a remote ID when using the 
field. Implementation date is slated for 16 Sept 23. 

Flying Zones – Lets continue to police ourselves and to abide by our Flying Rules and
Regulations. We haven't had any recent issues and many thanks go out to everyone. 
We have a great relationship with our hosts at Padre Pio. 

Access Road  to Field – Needs to be filled in with stone and leveled out to remove the
ruts and mud patches. Padre Pio will be getting back to us on some stone. We will try
to get this filled in and taken care of shortly.
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Weekend and Weekday Meetings - We will be alternating between Wednesdays and 
Saturdays for our Club Meetings. This seasons schedule can be found on the 
calendar section of the Web Site.

New Membership Form – We have had several members who didn't include the signed
Flying Rules Agreement. Please ensure you include this with your submission to 
obtain your Club Membership.  

Padre Pio had recently asked us to get some drone footage of all the roof sections 
for the facility. There had been several recent storm events and wind events and 
they were worried about roof damage. There were several members that stepped up 
to the plate and volunteered. We obtained some excellent footage. Padro Pio's 
Maintenance Department and Administration were very grateful. This has gone a 
long ways in further strengthening our relations and ties with them.   

FAA Registration – We don't enforce this one but highly encourage it as you can face 
heavy penalties and fines if caught without it. The FAA number as well as your AMA 
number should both be displayed on your aircraft. Likewise you should always have 
proof of both when your flying.  

Have A Great 
Flying Season

Sincerely
Bob Wingert
Club Secretary


